
Calendar of Events 

April 
25- Arbor Day Activities 
26- Arbor Day presentation “The Trees on Your     

Street” 11am @ Village Hall 

May 
 3 - Derby Days “Run for the Roses” 5K and walk – 

10am 
 3 – Kentucky Derby Casino Night  
17- Village Spring Clean Up 8am-1pm 
26- Memorial Day Parade 11am 

June 
14-15 - Lakeside Craft Show 10 am-5 pm 
14- 2nd Annual Ice Cream Social 1pm-5pm  
20- Music in the Park-7:30 pm Katmandu 
27- Music in the Park-7:30 pm Devin Scillian 

July 
 4-  Independence Day Fireworks – dusk 
 5-  Independence Day Parade 11 am 
 5-  Music in the Park-7:30 pm Creole Du Nord 
 6-  Firemen’s Breakfast – 7am – 12pm 
11- Music in the Park- 7:30 pm Mainstreet Soul 
18- Music in the Park- 7:30 pm Parallel Fifth 
19- Lexington Garden Walk 10am-4pm 
25- Music in the Park- 7:30 pm Captured Detroit 

August  
1- Music in the Park-7:30pm Thornetta Davis 
2-3 - Lexington Art Show 
8- Music in the Park-7:30pm The Gobies 
 
*Please visit the Village website for more information and 

updates 
Village Spring Clean-Up 

On Saturday, May 17th, put those large items out to 

the curb without calling for a pick-up! 

Emterra will pick up household furniture and small 

appliances yard debris and trash. 

Please note: Emterra will not pick up the following 

items: paint, oil, building materials, or appliances with 

Freon. 

Pickup will happen from 8am-1pm 

Village Curbside Pick-Up 
Curbside pick up of yard debris, brush and leaves will 
start April 7th, 2025 and will continue every Monday 

through November 24th,2025.  
Please note: 

• Branches must be bundled, less than 4 feet 
long, and less than 50 pounds.  

• All yard waste must be in a brown compost 

bag or a garbage can that is clearly marked 

with an X. (Waste in plastic bags will not be 

accepted.) 

Find a complete list of accepted items on 

www.emterrausa.com. 

Spring 2025 

Village of Lexington 

Lexington Municipal Cemetery 

Clean-Up 

Please be advised that all grave blankets and dried 

holiday wreaths will be removed after April 1, 2025. 

The Annual Spring Cleanup for the cemetery is 

Saturday, May 17th from 10:00am till 12:00pm. 

Please note any items not removed by May 16, 

2025 may be discarded. 

Volunteers for Spring Cleanup are needed and 

welcomed to join us on Saturday, May 17, 2025. 

Bring your garden tool and your beverage. 

Questions, please contact Sue Haron, Sexton - 

Lexington Municipal Cemetery. 

Lexington Municipal Cemetery Flower 

Urn Sponsorship Program 
The Flower Urn Sponsorship Program at the 

Lexington Municipal Cemetery has a few flower urns 

that need sponsors. The cost of sponsorship will 

remain the same as previous years. Fifty ($50.00) 

per flower urn. 

If writing a check please MAKE CHECK PAYABLE to 

the VILLAGE OF LEXINGTON & note on your check 

2025 flower urn sponsor. Mail the check to Sue 

Haron, Sexton PO BOX 609 Lexington MI 48450. 

You can drop off at the village office but please put 

your donation in an envelope marked for Sue Haron 

as there’s record keeping to do before money is 

deposited into the cemetery budget. Please note your 

donation is for the 2025 flower urn sponsor. 

For more information contact Sue Haron at 248-877-

3981. 

 

 

Please remember: Leaf burning is NOT 
permitted within the Village limits. 

 



Summer Projects 
Many people power washing their siding, decks, 
patios, and porches to prepare for summer gatherings 
and to keep their homes looking nice. 

If you plan on doing any power washing, please be 
mindful of the types of detergents and chemicals that 
will be used.  When you use a power washer, the 
runoff may flow off your property to the nearest storm 
drain or water body, carrying all the dirt and chemicals 
with it.  Be careful and protect our clean water.  

Summer inspires many of us to tackle home 
repairs/modifications/additions. Some projects require 
a land use permit from the Village of Lexington, 
Sanilac County land use/construction permits, others 
do not. Check the zoning ordinance, county codes, 
call the Village office or Sanilac County Land Use and 
Construction Department (810) 648-4664 if you are 
unsure. 

Make sure you have what you need before starting the 
project. 

Lexington Fire Department is HIRING! 

Looking to give back to your community? Like 
helping your neighbors? Who is going to come help 
you and your family in an emergency? All great 
questions, right?  The answer is, YOU. 
Your local Paid on-call Lexington Fire Department 
members are greatly needed. Firefighter and Medical 
classes/ certifications provided. Applicants should 
live within 5 Miles of The Village of Lexington and be 
able to pass a background check along with drug 
screening. They also must have a valid driver’s 
license and be over the age of 18. Any persons 
interested will need to pick up and fill out an 
application at the Village office. 

Tierney Park Update 
Current plans for the Tierney Park renovation are to 

begin construction in early September 2025. We 

anticipate the park being closed through spring of 

2026. Please check the Village website or follow us on 

Facebook to watch our progress!  

Arbor Day 
Join the Environmental Committee and Moore 
Public Library in celebrating Arbor Day! There 
will be a variety of ways for you to participate. 
Friday, April 25 - Arbor Day story time activities 
and goodie bags will be available for the little 
ones at 10:30 am during the Moore Public 
Library story time.  

The next activity will take place at Meyer 
School, where the 4th-grade students will hear 
a presentation and receive a seedling. 
Seedlings were graciously donated by the Soil 
Conservation. 

The committee will complete the day by  
planting a tree at the Lexington Cemetery.  

USDA Water and Sewer Projects 

Happy spring to everyone from the Lexington 

Utilities Department. For those of you that stayed 

through the winter you probably know about all 

the work that has been completed with the USDA 

water and sewer projects throughout the winter 

months, but for those of you that are just 

returning or that will be shortly, here are some of 

the things that you will be returning to. Sanitary 

sewer lines have been installed along M-25 north 

of town towards Harrington Rd. with a new lift 

station installed on the N/W corner of the North 

Shores Mobile Home Park grounds. This line will 

service our existing customers on Birch Drive as 

well as new customers along the way. New water 

main has been installed on Lester St. west of the 

water plant to Union St. Union St. from Lester to 

Simons St. Lake St. from Union to the front of the 

school. Boynton St. from Union St. to Main St. 

Henry and Simons St. from Huron Ave. to Union 

St., and Simons St. from Union St. to Main St. 

This project included replacement of aged cast 

iron mains with new plastic mains. This will 

improve fire flows, help with pressure drops and 

the physical aesthetics of the water that we 

provide to you. We appreciate the patience that 

has been shown as far as traffic interruptions, 

along with both planned and unplanned service 

interruptions that have been experienced along 

the way. Restoration of the project areas has not 

been completed yet so there is still work to be 

done. Crews will be restoring disturbed areas 

back to the way that they were found, so please 

be patient until these final items are finished. 

Village utility staff will also again be 

conducting state required water distribution 

system materials inventory inspections of service 

lines to homes. This means that a number of 

residents picked from a random list of customers 

will need to have an inspection of their service 

line material performed by village staff. There will 

be no fees regarding this inspection. If you have 

any questions regarding any of these items or 

anything else utility related, please feel free to 

call 810-359-5901 or email      

utilitymanager@villageoflexington.com. 

April is Safe Digging Month 

 
Call Miss Dig before you dig! 


